Minutes of the Executive Committee, Bude and North Cornwall Golf Club.
This meeting was held via a Zoom meeting at 2pm Wednesday 13th January 2021

Members present.  Andrew Moss (Captain), Judith Smith, Mark Duncan, Peter Kelly, John Boundy, Paul Haddon, Collette Burgess and Mark Jenkins.
Apologies from Kevin Dunster & Geoff Tyler.
Minutes of the last meeting held 19th December 2020 were agreed.
Matters Arising
Re the Seniors the committee was advised that nobody wanted to take on the Captaincy.  MJ has updated the website with information with matches etc being entered onto the site.  The BRS system has also been updated for the Seniors to use.
Captain’s Report
It was only 6 weeks between lockdowns so there was not a lot to report.  1st round of the Tom Morris had been played and a discussion took place with what is going to happen to the final rounds.  It was decided to see what happens re lockdown and maybe extend to end of March or April.  CGU is reviewing County matches.
Lady Captain’s Report
Nothing to report
Greens Report
The Chairman reported that the course would benefit from a break. He also said that it was very wet, and some damage had been caused by buggies.
The staff are being furloughed on a rota basis. He also said that the staff had not taken all their holiday entitlement and could we ask them to take some of their holiday whilst on furlough or otherwise pay them for holiday not taken.  MJ to action.
The members car park.  Some quotes had been obtained and the cost of extending at 66k was prohibitive at this time. A cheaper alternative is being pursued.
The gap in the hedge to the right of the 9th Fairway had been filled by the green staff, but someone has moved it already to gain access to the course!
The 2nd green was to have an expert come out to look at it next week but due to Covid it was felt that this would be better deferred to next month.
Treasurer’s Report
The treasurer reported that all is OK with the club’s finances.  The pay and display car park accounts have been agreed by Methrill Gard and signed off for year ending 31/03/20.
It was decided that we need to set a budget and for this purpose set up a Financial Sub Committee.  MJ to bring the figures to the table to start the process.
House and Standards
The quote for the flat roof had been received and is going ahead at a cost of some £7000 but this should at last stop the water ingress into the club via the patio door.
2021 Membership Subscriptions
It was decided to freeze subscriptions for the 21/22 season for both full and 5-day members.
We would honour the discount of 6 weeks for the first lockdown (March) but only for those members who paid their subs by 31st April 2020 and who pay their subs by 31st April 2021.  There would be no discount if not paid by 31/4/21 no exceptions.
The ladies informed the committee that via a facebook site for lady golfers most clubs are not giving their members anything back.  We are an exception.
Of the 296 full & 5-day membership, 214 paid before the end of April.
General Managers Report
The club had a great December financially.  49 new Winter Memberships. 5 Get into Golf Memberships.  2 Country Memberships and £9,000 taken in green fees.  The new Get into Golf Memberships coming in under the 130-membership scheme. 79 new members have expressed interest or signed up to joining via the 130 scheme.  
MJ is in the process of applying for a 9k Covid grant from the Government.
AOB
2 people did not turn up for the New Years Day Comp.  It was decided that we make it clear that if this happens without a reasonable excuse i.e., medical etc.  We must make it clear what their obligations are, especially to other players whom they are playing with.  We will impose a 28 day ban from entering comps for any breaches.  It was suggested that we write a policy document for all members to see.
Water from the 6th is going out onto the pavement and road, it was asked if we were liable if it froze and someone slipped.  MJ is to check but the consensus was that it was beyond our control so we would not be liable.
There was a discussion about renewing our buggy fleet and this is being looked into further whether to purchase new buggies or lease.
Boards in the bar need updating, apparently Jerry Tuffley does this so MJ to speak.
It was asked whether anyone is taking up walking on the course challenge, no one seems to have taken this up.
Tom Morris competition where people had paid, what is going to happen. (see Captain’s Report) 
Meeting ended at 3.10pm



